SAND CREEK ESTATES

Homeowners’ Association

2014 HOUSEKEEPING REMINDERS

· Corporate Golf Passes:  Again this year we will be purchasing these highly discounted (9H=$21.00, 18H=@37.80, includes cart) golf passes as an option to the Association homeowners.  If you are interested, please contact Virgil Pint at 952-492-6395 as soon as possible.  We must order the passes prior to mid-April, so please call soon.

· Neighborhood Watch:  Hopefully you’ve noticed the Neighborhood Watch signs at the entrances to the development.  This program empowers each and every homeowner, upon noticing suspicious activity, to call the local authorities.  Individual home stickers and a checklist are available for all homeowners to display.

· Dog walking/pet ownership: Please exercise common courtesy and pick-up after their (your) pets when walking them through the neighborhood; not letting them relieve themselves in peoples’ yards or on the golf course. 

In addition, make every attempt to keep your pets confined to your property, for their own safety, and so as to not disturb others. (Reference Sections 8.09 Animals and 8.11 Nuisances.)  If your awareness of your pet(s) cannot be confined to your property, animal control can be called at the expense of the pet owner.
· Storage: All homeowners are reminded to review Section 8.12 Storage, in regard to the storing or parking of recreational vehicles.

8.12 (b) All commercial vehicles, recreational vehicles, sporting equipment, toys, outdoor cooking equipment, trailers, boats, snowmobiles and wheeled or tracked vehicles or construction equipment of any kind (not including any equipment used in construction or repair of the Property) shall be stored or parked overnight within a garage or enclosure in the rear yard on a Lot, and shall not be visible from the street or adjacent lots.

· Golf Course: As a courtesy to our golf course neighbor, homeowners should be mindful of keeping their children from playing on and their pets from walking on golf course property. The golf course is not a playground and is to be respected and appreciated, whether it is used by you as a homeowner or not.

· Safety and Courtesy:  Please observe posted speed limits and watch for increased pedestrian traffic.  Common courtesy and safety would be to slow down to under 30mph when pedestrians are present.  

· Mailing List:  Please use the neighborhood mailing list respectfully.  When emailing to the group, please use the “BCC” area for neighborhood addresses to maintain data privacy for all of our neighbors.  
Thank you for your help!
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IT’S OUR NEIGHBORHOOD… LET’S KEEP IT GREAT BY KEEPING IT CLEAN AND SAFE
